PLASTIC BOTTLE TOP COLLECTION
Inside the grounds of the University Hospital in Heraklion lies Xenonas Stavrou Niarchouy. This is a hostel, named after the Cretan ship owner Stavros Niarchos, where friends and relatives can stay while their loved ones are in-patients, or out-patients needing several visits over a short period of time. It saves making the long journey from Rethymon. Several of our members have used this facility.
Last year we discovered they were desperately short of wheel chairs. They were collecting used plastic bottle tops which, when sold for re-cycling, were being used to raise funds to purchase wheel chairs. 
The members of the C.I.C. decided to help and towards the end of last year we began scouring our towns and villages for these items. Originally we thought we could manage to collect enough to fund a chair. However, somewhere along the way a decimal point slipped a place, (or maybe even two!), and this was not to be!

Undeterred we carried on collecting in the belief we could raise enough to help them obtain a significant part of one. Every coffee morning, social afternoon or other event we met at I was bombarded with bags and bags full of tops. Everybody really took the project to heart and made tremendous efforts!

The Board of the C.I.C. threw their weight behind the effort and backed up the collection with the support of a brand new chair for the hostel in addition to the tops.

Last Monday, Ev Wright took Anna Capernaros and Carolynn Broderick over to Heraklion to present the hostel with the new chair and the tops we had collected. Ev has quite a large car and we only just managed to squeeze everything inside, Carolynn made the trip in the back seat complete with the last sack full of tops on her lap!

A big personal thank you to everyone who supported this so much!
Stuart Walsh

P.S. They now have sufficient chairs and they are no longer collecting tops!
